From: legalaffairs [mailto:legalaffairs@CCCCO.edu]

Sent: Thursday, January 11, 2018 9:36 AM **Subject:** Injunction Against DACA Rescission

Dear Community College Legal Contacts:

On Tuesday 1/9/18, the federal district court in San Francisco granted an injunction against the Trump Administration's rescission of the DACA program. This is the case in which the BOG joined an amicus brief, and Chancellor Oakley provided a declaration. Significantly, the injunction requires the government to reinstate the DACA program, at least for individuals who were in the program on the date of rescission. The ruling will be appealed. Until a stay or other order is issued by the Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals, individuals who are eligible to renew their DACA status, including those who have been unable to renew since rescission went into effect, should apply for renewal, and should do so immediately. The ruling is attached.

Regards,

Marc.

Marc A. LeForestier, General Counsel
California Community College Chancellor's Office
1102 Q Street
Sacramento, CA 95811
mleforestier@ccco.edu
916.445.6272

